Teleconference Notes

30 May, 2011
Attendance:

Secretariat:  Yemi, Tiina, Clea, Reem, Rosa, Cheryl
UNDP: Memorial holiday in New York
FAO:  Alberto, Jose Antonio 
UNEP:  Ravi
+1 213 342-3050 Code: 283366
Agenda:
1. UNEP updates 

a) UNEP FI recent launch of "REDDy, Set, Grow" report v1 in Cambridge

· Interest from private sector was evident at the event, but their commitment will continue in voluntary markets until more demand emerges in the compliant market.
· We need to be aware of this stakeholder community. They bring new financing instruments to the table, among other expertise and knowledge.

· There was some skepticism in this group of what will come out of Durban

· UNEP FI has sent part 2 of the report to Ravi and Secretariat (Clea) for review. Decision was made on the call to provide inputs similar to what we did for the first part, but that the UN-REDD logo would not appear on the second part either. 
· UNEP FI will be more engaged in the future so good to build a relationship with him

b) Meeting at Globe International workshop with legislators

· Legislators from many countries were there, including from Brazil, Mexico and Indonesia. 
· Legislators expressed a feeling of being left out of the REDD+ process and we should reach out to them and give them the chance to engage.

·  Good community to reach out to

c) Meeting in Cambridge UNDP/UNEP working on Principles, Criteria and safeguards

· Very successful, went well

· Looked at joint programming, ways of managing the Programme

· Looking at pilot testing; working group is getting traction

d) Brazzaville Summit
· Mario and Ibrahim among others from UNEP are in Brazzaville for the three basin summit
· Questions about what the impact of the summit will be. Will keep their eyes peeled.

· Thais is there on behalf of the Secretariat and Mario and Thais are in touch to coordinate the UN-REDD presence there.

2. FAO updates 

Governance meeting in Rome

· Had some issues in the lead up to the meeting (especially from DRC and PNG) but despite this, meeting went well.
· Two docs were launch: one from FAO/WB and the other from UN-REDD/Chatham House

· Good comments on the concepts

· Meeting participates brought up the need to pilot these concepts

· Docs are now published and open to revision and comments

· Press release went out from UN-REDD and WB

Meeting with forestry scientists in Rome

· 31 May: scientists in the field of monitoring forests and forest management will gather for an internal FAO meeting. Not UN-REDD, but results could inform efforts in our work area 1. Reps from IPCC will be there. Important implications for UN-REDD. 
Other issues
· Concern was expressed over how slow most UN-REDD partner countries are moving in LA: (Panama, Bolivia, Paraguay). 

· Clea will bring this issue up in the next NP working group meeting and propose the group considers moving forward with planning some high level missions to these countries to assess the status, especially in Bolivia and Panama. Clea will also suggest that the group discuss putting this issue forward at the next PB to seek guidance from the board on how to handle staling NPs after documents are signed. 

· Partner countries in AP and Africa seem to be advancing nicely.
MRV training in Tanzania in July
· Regional Course on REDD+ MRV, NFI and Monitoring, 11-15 July at Sokoine University of Agriculture, Morogoro, Tanzania
· 1st course, after pilot in Rome. First delivery outside of Rome.

· UN-REDD English speaking countries in Africa (south-east Africa, and Nigeria) are invited to come. About 30 participants are expected. 

3. UNDP updates 
· National holiday, no one from UNDP on the call
4. Secretariat updates: 

4.1 National Programmes 

· Three NP approved at PB6 (PNG, SI, Cambodia) are in the process of finalizing signatures to their NPs. 

· Philippines have asked for an extension in the intersessional decisions that went out 20 May. 
· Paraguay extension request will go with next batch of decision to PB at end of June. Paraguay has incorporated all comments and cleared at the government level but the IP group that is a signatory of the NP, has requested to review the document one more time. UNDP country office is working with the IP group to try and reach an agreement.

· There are some issues slowing the process a bit in PNG and Cambodia, which will be brought up on the next NP working group call.
· On the 19 May, the working group on criteria met in Geneva. The group agreed on three criteria and tested the criteria to come up with a preliminary list of partner countries to receive funds. Criteria are back to the NP working group for approval. The preliminary list will be circulated soon and sent for decision by end of month.

· Six new formal requests to join the Programme went out in the intersessional decisions that went out to the PB 20 May. Good regional balance in that group (Ethiopia, Honduras, Ivory Coast, Mongolia, Pakistan, and Peru.) Two per region.

· For criteria, we should have some guidance on how to use that list. We will need to explain to them that countries can also get apply for targeted support and Tier 2 support. This should be explained in the note to the PB, as we can anticipate many questions about this.

· As we move forward, our practice should be to run our countries in waiting through our criteria either during or after each PB to reprioritize and designate who should be preparing to present next.
4.2 Global Programme 
· The GP Framework doc and funding allocation went out on 20 May to the PB. Deadline to raise any issues is this week (3 June). The message went out to all members, and copied to all observers. French version will go out tonight. Spanish on Friday.

· We have not heard any reaction, positive or negative, to the request. Secretariat has reached out to key members (CSO reps, Indonesia, Denmark, Norway etc) to explain the process and make sure they are onboard. Now, we will wait and see and hopefully no more hiccups will emerge. Norway has said they are ready to transfer the funds. Fingers crossed until Friday.
· We could consider request to disburse to the MDTF in two trenches, annually. This will require other fundraising efforts as well.
· As we move forward, a few issues to keep our eyes on:

· PB partner countries are concerned with the number of overlaps of workshops etc. We need to keep our eye on this moving forward.
· Re: targeted support, we may get overwhelming number of requests. We need to brace ourselves for this and come up with a process. Similarily, we don't want to add additional bureaucracy to how Tier 2 works, but we do to clarify the process there as well. 
4. Communications and Events 

· 1st face-to-face meeting of the comms working group happened last week in Geneva and went very well. The group brainstormed ideas around the key components of the Programme's five-year external communications strategy and streamlined the comms and event plan for this year. The agencies on the call had heard positive feedback from this meeting and agree these meetings should happen every year. 
· Cheryl is aiming to get the first draft of the external comms strategy out for the first round of agency review the third week of June. 
· June newsletter will go out 22 June. Deadline for content submission is 13 June. 
· UN-REDD will have a booth and side event during the first week of UNFCCC meeting in Bonn next week. Reem will send out a revised side event concept out later today.

4.4 REDD+ Partnership    
· Next meeting is 12 June in Bonn; WB running it, with some support from Lisen. Thais will participate in this meeting.
· Database is on the agenda. Peter and Barney will make presentation. 

· ½ day workshop in Cologne on 18 June as well. Options for REDD+ financing is the topic. Attendance not great for now.
5. AOB 
· No other business was brought up
